Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Kathy Novotney, District IV/ S9 Program Advisor
June 2016 Report

On-Site Assistance – 0(0 (0 visits) high schools, 0 AITC,0 Community College, 0 Potential/New)
	
	


Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 6 
Participants –124
· District IV Professional Development- Champaign, IL- June 1- 36 teachers

· Teach Ag Luncheon (FFA State Convent.)- June 14- Springfield, IL- (45) 30 HS students, 5 college students, 10 collegiate/FCAE Staff members

· Teach Ag Workshops (FFA State Convent.)- June 14/15-43 students across 4 workshops

Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 11
· Curriculum Development Workshop- Craig Kohn, Waterford,WI- June 13
· State FFA Convention- Springfield, IL- June 14-16
· CDE Graduate Course- Paxton Buckley Loda High School/UIUC- June 7/8
· FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield, IL- June 28
Other Activities

· Uploaded rosters and checked enrollment 
· Prepared for and coordinated efforts for STAR (Teacher Retention and Recruitment)
· Met with administrators on school visits regarding ag education programs at their schools, future retirements, and several potential teaching candidates
· Communicated with teachers regarding the Incentive Funding Grant Budgets and amendments
· Completed monthly reports

· Communicated with various individuals in agriculture education
Miles Traveled – 832
Commentary


This month had no on-site visits, but several phone calls and emails to teachers and administrators for assistance. With IAVAT Conference, my District Professional Development Workshop, and State FFA Convention, there was plenty of busy travel and communication with agricultural education professionals. We even had a Teach Ag Event at State FFA Convention that was fairly successful with direct invites to those previous attendees of Teach Ag Events in Illinois. I’m hopeful to continue this success in the future.

Personally, I’ve made another very tough decision that will affect my professional life. I have decided to take a new position that will be a better fit for my personal life. I will be working with CAERT, Inc. starting on August 15. I am sad to end such a fulfilling part of my career, but know that this is the right decision for my future. 
